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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 28, 2014 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Salvador Longoria, Commissioner Connie Goodly, Commissioner Barbara Major, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Walter Tillery and Commissioner Sharon Wegner
COMMISSIONER ABSENT:  Commissioner Flozell Daniels,
INVOCATION:
Deslie Isidore gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance followed.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
SEPTEMBER 23, 2014
Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to approve the minutes of September 23, 2014.  Verbal Motion 14-049 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:

None
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT:
Sundiata Haley stated that he would discuss the matters in Executive Session.

JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:

None
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT:

Justin Augustine reported that RTA/Transdev held a Safety Celebration/Employee Recognition Event.

Justin Augustine reported that 94 Employees were recognized for 30 plus years of service and it was a wonderful celebration.

Justin Augustine recognized Shulond Mayer and Tineka West and the whole Safety Department for a job well done.


Justin Augustine stated that he wanted to congratulate Jennetter Dobard for the First Woman Up Award she received on September 24, 2014 from the Global Women’s Leadership Forum.

Justin Augustine reported that staff participated in the Susan G. Komen Breast Cancer Walk and he wanted to thank everyone for supporting this great cause.

Justin Augustine stated that on November 10, 2014 the RTA was scheduled to go before the New Orleans City Council to present the 2015 Budget and then staff would come before the Board for approval.

Commissioner Tillery stated that he wanted to thank staff for participating in the Breast Cancer Walk.

TRANSIT POLICE REPORT:
Sgt. Hickman reported that during the Third Quarter the Transit Police dealt with 5 disturbances that resulted in 2 arrests, dealt with 2 district calls that resulted in 2 arrests and 11 reports other than traffic accidents.

Sgt. Hickman reported that during the Third Quarter the Transit Police issued 24 citations, investigated 45 accidents and conducted 76 Ride-Alongs.

Sgt. Hickman reported that during the Third Quarter, the Transit Police had 2,291 boardings and inspections of the vehicles.
Sgt. Hickman introduced new transit police Officer Shandrell Privott.
Sgt. Hickman stated that the Transit Police were prepared for Voodoo Fest this weekend.
CUSTOMER SERVCIE REPORT:

Nazires Tolliver stated that the Ride-Line was staffed with six (6) Transit Information Operators, and the Supervisor of Transit Information.  The hours of operation are Monday through Friday, from 6:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m., and Saturday and Sunday from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

Nazires Tolliver stated that during the third quarter of 2014, the Ride-Line received 50,035 calls and answered 45,865.  These figures reflect that 92% of the calls were answered and 8% were abandoned.  These figures also reflect a 3.9% increase in the number of calls answered.  In September, because of the amount of calls received as a result of the service changes, there was an increase in the call abandonment rate. 

Nazires Tolliver stated that there were 185 complaints received through the Customer Service Application during the third quarter 2014 compared to 267 complaints received during the third quarter of 2013.  

Nazires Tolliver stated that passengers carried during the third quarter of 2014 were 4,755,700, and complaints per 100,000 passengers were 3.89, compared to 5.68 during the third quarter of 2013, in which 4,698,482 passenger were carried.  

Nazires Tolliver stated that the total number of passengers carried for the month of September 2014 was 1,570,599, and the complaints per 100,000 passengers were 4.01.

Nazires Tolliver stated that complaints received consisted of operator behavior, late and early vehicles, fare card discrepancies, vehicles passing up customers and schedule maintenance. All complaints were investigated, many through the surveillance equipment installed on the vehicles and the GPS System. Customers were communicated with regarding the result of investigation into the complaint, and disciplinary actions were administered as required based on the validity of the complaint. 
Chairman Longoria congratulated the Rideline staff for doing a great job handling the increase in calls during the implementation of the Service Enhancements.
VEOLIA TRANSPORTATION SERVICES, INC. – FERRY REPORT:

Mark Major stated that the Ferry Report was being presented in accordance with the State Fiscal Year which was July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015.

Mark Major stated that the total expense for the month of September was $632,000 less fare collected $117,000 for a net billing for the month of $515,000.

Mark Major stated that the expenses for September seem to double from July and August due to the quarterly insurance payments made on the vessels and the ferry terminals.

Mark Major stated that the Ferry Subsidy for the month of September was $4.6 Million less the net billing of $515,000 and the reimbursement to the RTA for the diesel fuel was $66,000 which gives a September 30, 2014 balance of $4 Million of State subsidy for ferry operations. 

Mark Major stated that on the Algiers Point/Canal Street Ferry there were a total of 24,294 passengers and on the Lower Algiers/Chalmette Ferry there were a total of 25,650 passengers.

Mark Major stated that during the Gretna Fest the ferry carried over 5,000 passengers and Mark Major thanked Commissioner Wegner for her help.

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRESS REPORT
STREETCAR EXPANSION: RAMPART STREETCAR EXPANSION
No Report

ST. CHARLES CROSS TIE REPLACEMENT
This project was complete.
STATE OF GOOD REPAIR:
CARROLLTON FACILITY:
Fred Basha stated that the Engineer’s Plans and Specifications were completed for re-solicitation.
NAPOLEON FACILITY:

Fred Basha stated that the Environmental work on Phases 1 & 2 was completed and the engineers were still evaluating the roof structure for current wind loading and once that was completed, the design for the building would be complete.
CANAL BLVD. STREETCAR/BUS TERMINAL:
Fred Basha stated that the exploratory excavations began on September 22, 2014 and were completed on October 3, 2014 and conflicts were discovered at 4 of the 13 locations.

Fred Basha stated that staff was in conversation with the SHPO and a MOU would be signed to resolve the conflict issues.
STATUS OF FEMA PROJECT WORKSHEETS:

Fred Basha stated that the RTA received $103,000 Million from FEMA and FEMA was currently working with a very small team.
Fred Basha stated that 99 of 116 PW’s were in the close out process with 53 closed and 46 in the final close out process and he said that the RTA meets with FEMA and the State every week.

Chairman Longoria stated that because the Canal Blvd. Streetcar/Bus Terminal was located where both Jet and the RTA buses transfer, the RTA has been meeting with Jet to coordinate the schedules of the bus transfers.

Justin Augustine stated that the RTA was following all the regulations from the State and the FTA for the Canal Blvd. Streetcar/Bus Terminal Project.

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS
Ronald Baptiste stated that for the month of September, the Passenger Revenue Line Item for the month was slightly below budget due to the fact that the Service Enhancements were not put into effect until late September and staff anticipated the Service Enhancements to go into effect sooner.
Ronald Baptiste stated that the RTA has had strong results in Sales Tax Revenue and was doing very well year to date and for the month the RTA has benefited from the retail sales in Orleans Parish being much stronger than what was projected. 
Ronald Baptiste stated that the total Operating Expenses were $255,000 more than what was budgeted and due to the Sales Tax Revenue the RTA was doing much better year to date.

Ronald Baptiste stated that the Operating Expenses Line Item for the month was slightly below budget by $310,000 and most of this was service related and now that the Service Enhancements are in place the numbers would be different for the remainder of the year.

Ronald Baptiste stated that regarding the Casualty and Liability Line Item, the RTA works through a Third Party Administrator and as the estimated numbers change the RTA has to make the appropriate financial adjustments but the net effect of the two items was that the RTA spent less money than anticipated.

 Ronald Baptiste stated that regarding the TMSEL Legacy Costs Line Item, the Third Party Administrator has done an excellent job managing the costs and continues to do so on a month to month basis and it is coming in lower than budgeted.
Ronald Baptiste stated that the Maritime Operations Line Item was zero net cost to the RTA and all the expenditures that are not covered such as passenger fares are paid out of the State Funds that were allocated to ferry operations. 

Ronald Baptiste stated that the Governmental Operating Assistance Line Item was at budget for the month of September and year to date was ahead of budget.

Ronald Baptiste stated that in the Capital Expenditures Line Item there were a number of projects that staff had anticipated going into effect that had not started especially the State of Good Repairs for the Carrollton Station which will begin in 2015. 


Ronald Baptiste stated that on the Debt Services Line Item, the Federal Interests on Investments on the Interest Income staff budgeted was more than what was received and some investments were rate driven and the RTA was moving forward with the Rampart Streetcar Project.

Commissioner Major stated that there was a policy of the RTA that the RTA only uses financial institutions that invest in the community and the consultants should also use financial institutions that give back to the community.


Commissioner Major stated that she wanted to demand that staff bring the board a report of the financial institutions that the RTA is currently using.  She prefers that the RTA use local banks and, if the Board sees fit, the RTA would move its money around to other banks. 

Chairman Longoria stated that the RTA prefers to deal with local vendors.


Commissioner Major stated that the RTA can make a major different in the community.

PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY REPORT:
Deslie Isidore stated that all the items presented had been verified by the Management Oversight Committee and the Procurement Procedures were in order and the pricing was reasonable.
TO AWARD:

GENERAL CONTRACTOR – RAMPART STREET STREETCAR/ST. CLAUDE
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to award a contract for General Contractor – Rampart Street Streetcar/St. Claude.
Commissioner Major asked Mr. Lee from Archer Western Construction, LLC to introduce all the DBE’s associated with the Rampart Street Streetcar/ St. Claude Project.


Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to authorize the Board to award a contract to Archer Western Construction, LLC.  Resolution No. 14-071 was adopted unanimously.
Upgrade Mobile Data Terminal Systems - 45 
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to award a contract for Upgrade Mobile Data Terminal Systems – 45.

Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the Board to award a contract to Clever Devices (fka Greyhawk Technologies, Inc.).  Resolution No. 14-072 was adopted unanimously.
Pass-Web Software Application
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to award a contract for Pass-Web Software Application

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to authorize the Board to award a contract to Trapeze Group of Scottsdale.  Resolution No. 14-073 was adopted unanimously.
Traction Switch Control Parts 
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to award a contract for Traction Switch Control Parts.

Chairman Longoria stated that there were no local vendors for this particular procurement item.


Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to authorize the Board to award a contract to Irwin Transportation Products.  Resolution No. 14-074 was adopted unanimously.
Downtown Transit Center – Alternatives Analysis

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to award a contract for Downtown Transit Center – Alternatives Analysis.


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to authorize the Board to award a contract to Parsons Brinckerhoff, Inc.  Resolution No. 14-075 was adopted unanimously.
TO SOLICIT:
Radio Dispatch Furniture


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for Radio Dispatch Furniture.

Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to approve the solicitation of the Radio Dispatch Furniture.  Verbal Motion 14-050 was approved unanimously.

Purpose Built Mobility Paratransit Vehicles – 35
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for Purpose Built Mobility Paratransit Vehicles – 35.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Brendan Matthews stated that this van would be similar to the vans that the RTA currently has but the difference was that these vans were Purpose Built Non-Conversion Vans. 


Brendan Matthews stated that these vans were built specifically for Paratransit Transit and were not regular vans that were cut to accommodate Paratransit ramps.


Commissioner Roth stated that currently the RTA has in its possession a large paratransit bus that shifts paratransit passengers around on the bus with a raised lift and those buses were not good for the passenger and staff should dispose of those buses.


Commissioner Roth stated that on the weekends staff should put more vans on the street instead of using just buses. 

Commissioner Roth stated that the large buses were not a comfortable ride for wheelchair passengers and staff should look into purchasing another type of bus for Paratransit.


Brendan Matthews stated that the RTA was looking to purchase more Low Floor Buses.


Justin Augustine asked that Commissioner Roth work with staff in putting together the specifications for the purchase of the new vans.


Brendan Matthews stated that staff has another item on the agenda to purchase new paratransit vehicles.

In response to Commissioner Wegner, Justin Augustine stated that in the industry these items are called long lead items that are going to take about two years to procure and it was normal to authorize solicitation of  these items without having funding earmarked because these vehicles were not being purchased now; staff would put the specification on the street to ask vendors to give proposals on a particular vehicle type and in the future staff would not ask to authorize an award without the monies being available.

Commissioner Major stated that she wanted to table the motion until staff comes back with a design that Commissioner Roth was comfortable with.

Chairman Longoria stated that the Purpose Built Mobility Paratransit Vehicles - 35 and the Low Floor 13 Passenger Paratransit Vehicles -30 agenda item be tabled until Commissioner Roth approves both items.

Commissioner Major stated that Commissioner Roth wanted staff to come back with a response regarding the disposing of the older buses.

Brendan Matthews stated that regarding both agenda items staff wanted to receive proposals from different manufactures and specifications for the vehicles and then staff would mad a decision on what type of vehicle was best for the agency.

Commissioner Roth stated that she wanted staff to consider the best vehicles for the agency.


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to approve the solicitation of the Purpose Built Mobility Paratransit Vehicles - 35.  Verbal Motion 14-051 was approved unanimously.

Low Floor 13 Passenger Paratransit Vehicles - 30

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for Low Floor 13 Passenger Paratransit Vehicles – 30.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to approve the solicitation of the Low Floor 13 Passenger Paratransit Vehicle - 30.  Verbal Motion 14-052 was approved unanimously.

TO AMEND

Unleaded Gasoline Dispensing Service
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to amend the contract for Unleaded Gasoline Dispensing Service.

Commissioner Major stated that the change orders combined were a 3rd of the contract.
In response to Commissioner Major, Ronald Baptiste stated that all the fuel was purchased under State Contract.

Ronald Baptiste stated that the State solicits fuel vendors and the RTA uses the State solicitation process and these vendors were selected by the State.

In response to Commissioner Major, Brendan Matthews stated that the original contract was extended for 6 months and the State was in the process of re-bidding the fuel contract.
Commissioner Major asked how a vendor could make $1.25 Million dollars on a contract from the State off of change orders.

Deslie Isidore stated that the RTA projected to use only so many gallons of fuel and because Paratransit Service increased the RTA needed to purchase more fuel that’s why the cost of this particular contract was so expensive and the contract was not under bid.

Justin Augustine stated that certain things happened to the agency; it was using more fuel for more miles, the cost of fuel per gallon went up and the contract had expired but the state decided to extend the contract for another 6 months until the State re-procured the contract.

Commissioner Major stated that she wanted the public to know that people make decisions in other places that the RTA has to abide by. 


Commissioner Roth  moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to authorize the Board to amend the contract with Fuel Trac.   Resolution No. 14-076 was adopted unanimously.
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT:

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders.

OPERATIONS REPORT

Edward Bednarczyk stated that the RTA had a Safety Celebration/Employee Recognition.


Edward Bednarczyk stated that bus accidents went down for the month of September.


Edward Bednarczyk stated that the safety accidents were down by 40% on combined accidents and buses were down 28%, rail by 51% and paratransit by 23%.


Edward Bednarczyk stated that over the last 4 years, 46% of the Operators were not involved in accidents.

Edward Bednarczyk stated that when accidents go down it’s a reflection of the leadership of the Safety Director Mark Young who does a great job.

Edward Bednarczyk stated that there was a lot that went on to implement the Schedule Enhancements such as scheduling changes, printing of schedules and the union picks. 
Edward Bednarczyk stated that staff listened to the public’s concerns regarding certain routes and the issues regarding the Morrison Express Line would be corrected. 
Edward Bednarczyk stated that if any other changes need to take place on any other routes staff would bring those changes before the Board.

Edward Bednarczyk stated that the On-Time Performance operating during a 10 minute window, for the month of September was 91% and operating during a 5 minute window On-Time Performance was 82.95%.

Edward Bednarczyk stated that staff had not received any complaints on the Magazine Route since adjustments were made.


Edward Bednarczyk stated that staff was prepared for Voodoo Fest.


Edward Bednarczyk stated that Rideline had an increase in calls due to the Service Enhancements and a lot of calls took more time explaining to the riders the new schedules which made the abandoned rate increase.


Chairman Longoria stated that he has received a lot of complaints regarding the Marigny/Bywater Bus Line. He stated that people were trying to get to work and school in the mornings and the buses were not available.  The Chairman asked staff to look into these complaints.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Brendan Matthews stated that the bigger vehicles were fueled on the maintenance service aisle and the smaller vans should be fueled by the last operator using the vehicle at night.

ADA COMPLIANCE REPORT
Karen Sider reported that 766 persons visited the ID Center in August.

Karen Sider reported that 341 ID Cards, 106 senior cards, 24 fixed-route, 114 ADA cards and 97 Medicare Cards had been issued and 425 people came in for applications or information. 

Karen Sider reported that 179 ADA applications had been processed, 85 approved, 18 denied, and 33 fixed route applications were received and processed and 99 ADA requests for applications were mailed. 
Karen Sider reported that the Paratransit office had 22,658 requests for trips and 18,030 completed trips with an on-time performance of 82.95%.

Karen Sider reported that in the month of September, Paratransit recorded the most trips requested and completed for a single month since Katrina and the most number of active riders.

Karen Sider reported that the on-time performance dropped below 85% during this month, but still stands at 86.6% overall for the year.
Karen Sider reported that on fixed-route, 91,521 individuals paid the reduced fare of 40 cents and 4,236 ADA clients rode free.  There were also 1,843 wheelchair passengers and 6,533 bike riders on the fixed route vehicles.
In response to Commissioner Goodly, Edward Bednarczyk stated that the drop in On-Time Performance was due to the demand in ridership on Paratransit.

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 


None
EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOTE TO CONSIDER)


Chairman Goodly moved and Commissioner Major seconded to go into Executive Session at 11:12 a.m. on the matter of:
· MARY SMITH ETAL VS  RTA ETAL 2;12 – cv-03059 
· RTA VS TMSEL PENSION PLAN BOARD - CDC NO. 2013- 01638, DIV. “L”
Verbal Motion 14-53 was approved unanimously. 
Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to come out of Executive Session at 11:54 a.m.  Verbal Motion 14-054 was approved unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of October 28, 2014 at 11:55 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 14-055 was approved unanimously.
